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TUESDAY, 21 SEPTEMBER, 1926.

FACTOEY AND WORKSHOP ACT, 1901.

The Secretary of State for, the Home
Department hereby gives notice, in pursuance
of Section 80 of the .Factory and Workshop
Act, 1901, that he proposes to make new
Eegulations under Section 79 of the Act, in
substitution for bhe Kegulafcions dated 27th
July, 1925, for the lifting by hand of heavy
weights in the manufacture, dyeing or finish-
ing of woollen or worsted textiles.

Copies of the Regulations proposed to be
made may be obtained on application to the
Chief Inspecbor of Factories, Home Office,
London, S.W. 1.

Objections to the draft Eegulations by or on
behalf of any persons affected by the Eegula-
tions must be sent to the Secretary of State,
Home Office, London, S.W. 1, within 30 days
from the date of this notice. Every such
objection must be in writing and must state
(a) the draft Eegulations or portions of draft
Eegulations objected to; (b) the specific
grounds cf objection; and (c) the omissions,
additions or modifications asked for.

Whitehall.
21st September, 1926.

The Home Secretary gives notice that in
pursuance of Section 2 (1) of the Employment
of Women, Young Persons and Children Act,
1920, he has made an Order authorising the
employment on two day-shifts, of female young
persons of 16 years of age and over in straw-
rope making at the works of Messrs. Thickett,

Manor Farm, Brampton-en-le-Morthen, near
Eotherham, subject to the conditions that a
worker shall not be employed in the afternoon.,
shift in consecutive weeks and that suitable-
cloakroom and messroom accommodation shall
be provided.

Whitehall,
17th September, 1926.

Factory Department, Home Office,
September 14, 1926.

The Chief Inspector of Factories has
appointed Dr. J. W. Chadwick to be Certifying
Surgeon under the Factory and Workshop Acts
for the Bollington District of the County of
Chester.

Factory Department, Home Office,
September, 18, 1926.

The Chief Inspector of Factories has
appointed Dr. J. 0. Summerhayes to be Certi-
fying Surgeon under the Factory and Work-
shop Acts for the Newhaven District of the-
County of Sussex.

Admiralty, IQth September, 1926.

R.N.
Lieut.-Com. W. S. Moor placed on Eetd. List.

3rd Sept. 1926.


